# Dacusville Business Association

May 2011

#### A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

It is truly a great time to be in the Dacusville Community. As I hope everyone knows, the new Dacusville Elementary School will be dedicated at 2:00 pm on May 21<sup>st</sup>. The festivities start at the present location at 10:30 am with a Dacusville Reunion. The building will be on display with memorabilia from the present and past. Vendors and entertainment will abound. The PTO continues to accept tax deductible contributions to help pay for the event.

Another day to remember is May 7<sup>th</sup>. The Dacusville Recreation will be having their annual Diamond Day at their facility on Shoals Creek Church Road. Mark Cisson and all the forks supporting the REC will be cooking hot dogs and hamburgers and the kids will be playing ball all day. Let's all go by and support Mark and the kids of Dacusville.

I am very proud to announce that Congressman Jeff Duncan will be in Dacusville conducting a Town Hall Meeting on the evening of July 21<sup>st</sup>. The meeting will be held at the Dacusville United Methodist Church. A hardy, "Thank You" goes out to James McCoy-Bruce for making this location available. I will need the help of all DBA members in making this a "Day to Remember".

Please mark your calendars for our next meeting which will be Tuesday, May 17<sup>th</sup>. Our speaker will be former college and professional football player and coach Sam Wyche. Sam had a great career as a football player, coach, broadcast announcer, entrepreneur, and now serves on the Pickens County Council and the economic development board of Alliance Pickens.

Please tell your friends, neighbors, business associates and everyone who loves Dacusville about the DBA. We are still accepting applications. Our goal of 50 members is in sight. Please try to bring someone with you to the meeting.

### Ronny Hall, President

864/306-1407

## DACUSVILLE BUSINESS ASSOCIATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President - Ronny Hall

Vice President - Teresa Handley

Treasurer - Teresa Landers

Secretary - Sylvia Hughes

Board Member at Large - Jim Shelton

## May 17<sup>th</sup> Meeting

### Mark Your Calendars

Dacusville Lions Club

7:00 pm

SAVE THE DATE

May 17th

Bring a Friend

### **MINUTES OF MARCH 15, 2011 MEETING**

The bi-monthly meeting of The Dacusville Business Association was held on March 15, 2011 at the Dacusville Lions Club. Invocation was given by Emory Jones. President Ronny Hall welcomed attendees and gave opening remarks. Minutes of the January 18, 2011 meeting were read and approved. Teresa Landers presented a treasurer's report that will be filed.

**OLD BUSINESS** Dacusville Homecoming Celebration will be May 21<sup>st</sup> and will be a "red letter" day in Dacusville. DBA will be represented at the ribbon cutting ceremony at the new Dacusville Elementary School. Motion was made by Jim Shelton to sponsor the homecoming celebration with a \$100 Silver level contribution. Motion was seconded by Joyce Palmer. Vote was unanimous.

#### **COMMITTEE REPORTS:**

**Bylaws** Ronnie Hall, George Porter, Jim Shelton and Tom Ponder will meet before the next scheduled dba meeting. They will present new bylaws for the proposed combined dba and Dacusville Community Club at the next meeting.

**Membership** Linda Hall reported a total of 31 memberships at the present time. Plans are to have a dba table at the Dacusville Homecoming Celebration. Mark Cisson with the Dacusville Rec plans to have dba handouts at the Rec's Diamond Day. **Beautification** Miriam Hendricks, chair of the Pickens County

**Beautification** Miriam Hendricks, chair of the Pickens Count Beautification Committee has offered free plants for our welcome signs

**NEW BUSINESS** Teresa Handley reported that the Dacusville Community Club will host their annual Easter Egg Hunt on April 9<sup>th</sup> at Robinson Field. They will begin work on the Dacusville Christmas Parade in August or September. **PROGRAM** Dacusville resident, Dennis Baulknight was named 2010 SC Tree Farmer of the Year. Dennis was our speaker and presented an informative and entertaining program, Dennis was joined by his wife, Amanda, in presenting music that was both comical and inspiring.

President Hall announced our next meeting will be May 17<sup>th</sup>. There being no further business, meeting was adjourned at 8:10 pm.

Sylvia D. Hughes Secretary